

194 Mercer Street, Suite 401 New York, New York 10012 Telephone: 212 998 2232 Facsimile: 212 995 4575

www.nyu.edu/fsc

faculty.senators.council@nyu.edu

Resolution regarding the Creation of an Advisory Committee to the Center for Teaching Excellence

Approved 12/15/11

At the December 15, 2011 meeting of the Faculty Senators Council, the Council approved the following resolution:

Background:

On December 6, 2011, the FSC Teaching Excellence Committee met with Senior Vice Provost Ron Robin, administrative liaison to the Teaching Excellence Committee, and Debra Szybinski, the Executive Director of the Office of Faculty Resources, regarding the programs and initiatives of the Center for Teaching Excellence (CTE), which is part of the Office of Faculty Resources. During the course of the meeting it was learned that the CTE currently has no formal mechanism for systematic input from faculty regarding the programs and plans for the CTE, but both Vice Provost Robin and Executive Director Szybinski welcomed the idea of such input.

Resolution:

WHEREAS: The Faculty Senators Council (FSC) has a long history of support and collaboration with the Center for Teaching Excellence and wishes to resume and strengthen that collaboration; and

WHEREAS: The FSC also supports the importance of student consultation and feedback regarding the programs and initiatives of the Center for Teaching Excellence;

IT IS RESOLVED: That an advisory committee to the Center for Teaching Excellence (CTE) composed of faculty and students be established and that the FSC work with the Student Senators Council (SSC) and CTE in the creation of this advisory committee.